

File: 18.10.08

Assessment No: 1623-60000-2

8 June 2017

Mr W Garnsey NSW Department of Planning and Environment PO Box 58 DUBBO NSW 2830

Attention: Megan Jones, Planning Officer

Dear Mr Garnsey,

Request for Extension to Timeframe of Planning Proposal (Ref: PP_2015_NARRO_004_00)

Council requests that the period to complete the above Planning Proposal be extended by a period of 3 months. The expiration is presently 3 July 2017.

As you are aware, the delay in meeting the current determination timeframe has arisen from a request from the Office of Environment and Heritage to provide additional information in relation to flooding.

Please contact the undersigned if you require any further information regarding this matter.

Yours faithfully,

Melissa Ward

Manger of Planning